
Help Guide The Future of Colfax
Apply to Become a Colfax Ave BID Board Member

The Colfax Ave Business Improvement District (BID) has a seven-member, volunteer board of
directors. The board is responsible for approving the budget, priorities, and operating plan
submitted to the City of Denver. If you are interested in learning more, please contact executive
director Frank Locantore at frank@colfaxave.com.

Those eligible to be board members must be commercial property owners or business owners
or operators that hold a lease within the boundaries of the Colfax Ave BID area. See the map
below for our boundaries which span from the alley west of Grant Street to the alley east of
Josephine Street, and 14th Ave on the southern border to 16th Ave on the northern border. If
you are interested, you can apply on the Boards & Commission webpage at the City of Denver.
Click here.

Please apply by Wednesday, Feb. 12, and plan to attend the Tuesday, Feb. 11, board meeting
at 9:15 a.m. at UMB Bank, 1635 E. Colfax Ave. At the meeting you can learn more about the
board, and ask questions. Contact Frank to let him know that you will attend the meeting so we
can be prepared for your attendance. Meetings are in-person only.

mailto:frank@colfaxave.com
https://denvergov.org/Government/Agencies-Departments-Offices/Agencies-Departments-Offices-Directory/Mayors-Office/About/Boards-and-Commissions


Board members can expect a flexible time commitment, typically requiring about three to five
hours monthly. Monthly board meetings are held on the second Tuesday at 9:15 AM and usually
last about two hours.

In addition, we encourage board members to participate in at least one of our four committees:
Business Support, Safety, Streetscape, and Maintenance/Clean Streets. Committee meetings
are held monthly and generally last an hour or less. Participation in these committees is open to
anyone, regardless of whether they are a property or business owner.


